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QUARTERLY PROGRESS REPORT 
 
 
Project Name:  Carson River Deer Herd Project 
 
 
2nd Quarter:  (months/FY):  Oct. -Dec.  2014   FY 2014/2015 
 
Work Performed: 
 
The purpose of this study is to determine home range, habitat use and movement patterns for the 
Carson River Deer herd. Deer were monitored via the Lotek webserver and on the ground (Fig. 1).   
 
The last four collars were deployed by November 20, 2014.  Fourteen collars are functioning properly 
but one collar has failed to drop off and still does not transmit to the satellite.  However, ground 
monitoring has kept track of her status and she remains near Monitor Pass.  Since the study began in 
July 2012, 33 deer have been captured and fitted with satellite collars (Table 1).  
 
Vegetation sampling for fawning habitat was initiated during the last quarter and 63 plots have been 
sampled.   Vegetation sampling is now suspended during the winter months and will continue next 
spring as soon as access allows. 
 
Funds Expended:  
 
    This quarter    Total to date   
Personnel:   $5,512.00    $35,489.04 
 
Operating Expense:  $1,891.69    $61,609.35 
 
Total:    $7,403.69    $97,098.39 
 
Work Anticipated for Next Quarter: 
 
Deer will continue to be monitored daily for mortality.  Weather station data will be collected for both 
spring and fall to determine climactic variables and how they relate to the timing of migration.  This 
will be included in the final report.  Analysis for 2012 and 2013 data will commence. 
 
There are no further captures planned for this study.   Deer will be monitored for as long as the collars 
remain on the animals.  November 2015 will likely be the completion of data gathering for this study.   
 



 
 

 
  Fig. 1.  Google image of deer locations for 14 deer monitored between Oct. 1 and Dec 15, 2014 for the Carson River Deer Herd 
Telemetry Study  
 
  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 Table 1.  Summary of all deer captured between July 2012 and November 20, 2014 for the Carson 
 River Deer Herd Telemetry study (NC-8001-09). 




